Freedom of Information Act 2000 – procurement policy
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
Could you please provide me with a copy of your procurement policy?

I'm particularly interested in regards to the divestment of countries, companies and sectors contained within it; so I'd also like a list of those clusters that you consider inappropriate to procure goods/services from.

This request refers also to financial services, so if the information requested is contained within an alternative policy, i.e. pensions policy, I'd also like a copy of that.

Answer:
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, e.g. the Council Website, as it is already in the public domain.
The procurement policy for the authority can be found as part 4G, Contract Procedure Rules of the constitution at the link below:
http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/our-constitution/ 

The authority does not have a policy regarding clusters that we consider inappropriate to procure goods / services from.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

